
KCA Conference Call Meeting August 21, 2012 at 8:00am.  

 

Present: Thomas Schmidt, Geri Reece, Patricia Dahl, John Lampe, John Snyder 

 

No minutes to review 

Financial Report:  As of todays date: balance is $20,320.81.  This amount includes the $751.01 that we 

received from ACA quarterly money  

No outstanding bills to pay, all items have cleared.  No expected revenue at this time. 

KCA Website- Patricia is working diligently on this.  She needs to update 2 to 3 bios and e-mail 

addresses.  

A vote to continue to place our minutes on the KCA website was passed. 

KCA Student Chapter Initial meeting will be held at the Washburn Campus on September 17, 2012 from 

4 to 5 pm.  The KCA Executive Board will hold their monthly meeting following .  Patricia advises that 

they are expecting approximately 20 students for this meeting. Patricia explained that KCA will be part 

of a subdivision of the Criminal Justice Association on Washburn’s campus.  The cost for a student to join 

the KCA Student Chapter will be $15.00 a student.  In addition to this, they will be required to pay a 

$10.00 fee to be part of the whole Washburn University Criminal Justice Association.  It was decided 

that KCA will sponsor 20 additional students minus the ones ACA will pay for to get this club off the 

ground.  Discussion on what benefits will receive with being a member of these clubs i.e.: research 

projects, potential travel to conferences, guest speakers, networking, etc.  Patricia advised that Dr. 

Harrison Watts will give a brief presentation at the September 17 meeting to advise how the Student 

Chapter will be organized relative to the Washburn CJ Association. We discussed Patricia getting the 

information on their food vendor to work through them to provide snacks for this meeting.  It was 

decided that KCA would sponsor.  Geri discussed providing the students with KCA shirts that we already 

have on hand to hand out to the students.   

Thomas Schmidt advised that Joe Fowler, Deputy Warden for Ellsworth Correctional Facility has 

expressed interest in the Member-at- Large opening.  Thomas gave his background. The board voted on 

his appointment and he will be asked by Thomas to join us.   

 

Meeting Adjourned.      

                 

 

   


